Western Whitewater Association

General Meeting 

September 12, 2022
Bob’s Restaurant, Nampa, Idaho
Meeting was called to order by Shay White. Present: Shay White, President, Chet Thorson, Vice President, Becky Hays, Secretary/Treasurer, Jeff Higgins, Bob Hays, Wally Vanantwerp, Jim Moore, Richard Powell, Board Members and Brandi Moore, Jayne White, Gary & Dee Davis, Melanie Higgins, Ron and Tamara Brutsman, John Faw, Diane Powell, Debbie Thorson, Steve & Nadine Burak, Ben Benier, Bill and Patty Davis, Tom Roach, Ryan Carhart, Andrew Seid and Ken Dick. We had 28 people in attendance.
Not present David Dickerson, President Elect, Clyde Durham, Past President, and Jeff Creel, Board Member and Chad Colton, Alternate Board Member.
Shay White called the meeting to order.

Shay is sorry for the delay of Rapids. He had a nasty computer virus. Wally Vanantwerp had the satellite phone when he was in Hells Canyon and called in the fire across the river from Pittsburg Landing. The fee for using the satellite phone is waived since Wally reported the fire.
Becky Hays read the minutes from the August 11, 2022 General Meeting. Richard Powell made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Debbie Thorson seconded the motion.
The Profit and Loss Statement for August 2022 was read and Bill Davis made a motion to approve the August financials and Chet Thorson seconded the motion.
Confluence Run has been cancelled. Saturday morning the Admin Building across from Pittsburg Landing was almost lost. Shay called the Board Members and for safety reasons the run has been cancelled. Clyde Durham and Dave Dickerson are headed to Pittsburg. The river is open but the Forrest Service asked us to stay home as the Fire Fighters are using Pittsburg Landing to stage for the fires. The fire jumped the river at Hat Point and the Poll Barn and the Admin Buildings were both at risk.
The Fire Fighters left Pittsburg Landing but have left the bulldozers staged in case the fire comes back up.  The canyon was very smoky over Labor Day and ash was falling.
Shay wondered if we could do a controlled burn at Pittsburg Landing to help with fire safety. This would require a NEPA Study.

Shay has not been able to post the Etiquette Video and showed the video but there was no sound. This 5 minutes 5 second video was funded by Parks and Recreation. Rafters will have to watch the video every time they launch. Jet boaters will need to watch the video to print their permits.
Shay is working on getting Todd Warnex to speak at our General Meeting.

John Dary will attend the RAC meeting in October.

The first Banquet Meeting will be September 26th at Fiesta Guadalajara in Nampa at 7:00.

Steel Head Run will be October 29th, Chet Thorson and Tom Roach will co chair. The pot will be split 50-30-20 if 3 fish are landed.
Bill Abeles says Doug Bar needs work.

$50,000. cash match for dock at Cash Creek will allow in kind match per Great America Outdoors. The docks at Cash Creek will be brand new docks. 
Door Prizes were raffled off.

Motion to adjourn by Richard Powell, seconded by Brandie Moore.
